



Dress Code/Personal Appearance Policy

Employees are expected to be suitably attired and groomed during working hours or when representing the company.  Employees should appear neat and professional at all times with clothing appropriate for any unscheduled meeting with clients, vendors, or other professionals.  

Business casual clothing is acceptable for our work environment.  However, when conducting a customer meeting or attending another business function, wear traditional business clothing unless business casual is otherwise agreed upon.  
Listed below is a general overview of acceptable business casual attire as well as a listing of some of the more common items that are not appropriate for our work environment. Neither listing is intended to be all inclusive.  Rather, these items should help set the general parameters for proper business casual attire wear and allow you to make intelligent judgments about items that are not specifically addressed.

Acceptable- Polo shirts, golf shirts, sweaters, knit tops, and casual pants or slacks
Unacceptable- Shorts, t-shirts, athletic shoes, sweat pants, sweat shirts, tops with spaghetti straps, cargo pants, tank tops, and flip flops
Denim is acceptable attire only on Casual Fridays. 

Perfume, cologne, and aftershave lotion should be used in moderation, as some individuals may be sensitive to strong fragrances.

Any clothing, jewelry, or tattoo that conveys a negative statement toward a race, gender, sexual orientation, age, religion, disability, or is otherwise considered harassing or offensive is forbidden.

An employee should take into consideration any job specific safety concerns when determining what attire is appropriate.  For example, employees who regularly work with machinery or lifting heavy material should wear slip resistant closed- toe shoes.  

Your supervisor or department manager is responsible for adherence to this policy. If your supervisor feels your personal appearance is inappropriate, you may be asked to leave the workplace and return properly dressed or groomed. Under such circumstance, you will not be compensated for the time away from work.

Disregarding or failing to comply with this standard of dress code could lead to disciplinary action, up to and including termination of employment. Consult your supervisor or Human Resources if you have questions as to what constitutes appropriate appearance.  

Where possible, reasonable accommodation may be made to a person with a disability or to accommodate a person’s religious beliefs.






This form is provided as an example and is for informational purposes only.  If utilized, the form should be adapted to reflect the company's own policies and procedures.  Please consult with a legal or tax professional as appropriate.

